
Newsletter December 2023

The Clark Neighbors Food Project will pick up your filled green bags starting at 9 am on Saturday,
December 9.  Bags filled with non-perishable food and toiletries will be donated to FISH of Vancouver

Westside Food Pantry.  This month, we are also collecting warm coats and hats.  If you would like to sign up
to make a regular, every other month donation that will be picked up from your front porch, please contact

Sandi Christensen at 360-772-4026 or sign up online as a food donor at www.ClarkFoodProject,org.
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Join the Arnada Holiday Party.  See the flyer on page 6.  Open to All Who Live in or
Own Property in Arnada:  December 14th 6:00PM at Trap Door Brewing; Bring a food

item to share, utensils to serve it and your plates and silverware.



Arnada Ads Supplement Managers
We are looking for someone to manage relationships with the businesses that

post the ads you see appended to this newsletter.  Shelly and Jim Calbreath

will finish this month.  We want to continue our relationships with the existing

businesses that are mostly in Uptown adjacent to Arnada.  We'd like to pull in

ads from a greater distance such as Downtown and the Waterfront.  We can

coach you on what's been successful in the past if you're willing to reach out.

The income from the ads is used to fund much of what do as an association;

meetings, parties, neighborhood projects, playground and donations to local

schools and Veteran's assistance groups.  Our volunteers for this won't need to

do the ad sheet graphics, Amy Carlson will continue in that role.  Contact any

Board member listed on page 2.  Thanks!

Minutes Arnada NA Meeting  Nov. 9th, 2023

Attendees:  Ken Visser  Amy Carlson  Russ Pascoe  Holly Chamberlin  Rena

Benette  Sharon Morse  Kevin Cote  Kathy Loveall  Brenda Hoge   Anita

Reyes   Sandi Christensen  Tom Sharples  Ken Williams    Abbie Spielman

Dana Coffee  Debby Watts  Tracy Jensen  Casey Liles-IBR Bryan Stebbins-

IBR  Brent Waddle-City of Vancouver  Kaitlyn Olszewski-Vancouver

Neighborhood Coord.  Anne McEnerny-Ogle-Mayor  Jay Hansgard-IBR

Nanette-IBR  Julie Rawls-Port of Vancouver  Amy Wooten-Clark County

Planning Commission  Franklin Johnson-Clark County Commission on Aging 

Susan Ellinger-Clark County Planning Commission

September minutes approved

Treasurer Report:  2-month report. As of 10/31, we have $6880 in checking.

An11-month $5000 CD matured with a total of $102.88 interest added to the 
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City Contacts

Neighborhood Liaison   Brent Waddle 
Office (360) 487-8436 Cell (360) 624-5686 
brent.waddle@cityofvancouver.us 

Office of Neighborhoods  
Kaitlyn Olszewski, 360-624-1774

neighborhoods@cityofvancouver.us

Contact CoV if you want the job!

Neighborhood Fire Station

Uptown Station #1 2607 Main St.

360 487-7212

Code Compliance 487-7810

Clark County Animal Control
Weekdays 8:30-4:30  360 397-2488

Traffic Compliance Hotline 360 487-7402

Parking Hot-line  360 487-8653

NPO Lee Gelslinger  Cell (360) 831-2661 
lee.gelsinger@cityofvancouver.us 

Elected ANA Board:

Chairman  Ken Visser

visserk9@gmail.com 

Secretary    Brenda Hoge 

bheducationconsulting@gmail.com

 Treasurer     Kathie Loveall

treasurer@arnadaneighborhood.org   

Members at Large

Russ Pascoe becruss@hotmail  .com

Sandi Christensen

sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Anita Reyes    anitaface@gmail.com

Committee Representatives,
Coordinators

Sponsor Ad-sheet Layout and ad-sheet file 
submission     Amy Carlson 
ads@ARNADAneighborhood.org

Newsletter Distribution Sandi Christensen 
360-772-4026
sandichristensen16@gmail.com

Neighborhood Traffic Safety Alliance 
Ken Williams

 ken_williams_98664@msn.com

ARNADA Tree Steward

Open Position

Newsletter Editor, Content & Layout

Russ Pascoe -  becruss@hotmail  .com

Contact a board member to discuss any neighborhood concerns,
give advice or get your issue on a meeting agenda. To post in this

newsletter contact Russ Pascoe   See Page 2 for contacts

To receive this newsletter by email sign up at this link:
http://eepurl.com/cLGhcb



account. $3000 from savings was moved into a CD at 4.25% interest for 11 months. Delivered $5050 check to the City 

for the Toddler playground equipment and spent $201.85 on the sponsor insert and flyer. Income generated $1399 for 

ads sponsors, $100 for the COV Resource Conservation Challenge, $311.61 for the Clean-up day.

Toddler Playground-PO into thesupplier. Late Feb early march for install.  Color scheme is nature-green and khaki 

tone that will match current pieces.

Transportation update: Leaf bins delivered on F street today. Picked up Monday morning. 2nd drop 1st weekend of 

Dec. 

Question: Re-striping of Fourth Plain-why did the bike lane stop at F street? There were specific bicycle stop and go 

lights ordered and those are delayed. When it is in and when the rest of Fourth Plain is repaved next summer, it will be 

changed. Will be on Jan. meeting agenda about left turns.

EV charger on 20th and C street-should be going in soon. Material is procured, concrete is poured. It is not a rapid 

charger. It will cost 20 cents a Kilowatt/hr until enough people use it and then it goes down to 15 cents.

City Updates: From Mayor’s update: Comprehensive Plan 2045. Over the next 1.5 years, community members and 

the City will work together to develop a plant that will guide growth and development in Vancouver through 2045. 

There is a new affordable housing fund of about 3.9 million. The best guess is that it will mean there will be 850 

“affordable” units each year for Vancouver. Right now we are only able to produce about 255/yr now. Safe Stay #3 has 

been established downtown on 11th st.  Safe Stay #4 at 4611 Main St is next. By 2024, we expect to have 5 Safe Stay 

Communities and a second Safe Stay park. Main Street Promise Project between 5th St and 15th Street is coming. Main

street will be safer, more accessible and connected for residents, businesses and visitors.

Port Update: Julie Rawls-New mineral Soda Ash coming in. It is used in glass and solar panels. Trains will be coming

in with it. Wind towers leaving the city today.  Going to Alberta Canada. 450 people went to the Port Tours this 

summer. It’s the only way for the public to see what goes on in the Port.

Neighborhood Coordinator: Kaitlyn Olszewski. She moved here in 2013 from Baltimore. She is very happy to be 

joining the City and working with us. Thurs,  Nov 16th Westside Neighborhood Meeting at Luepke Center. The traffic 

team will be there.

Clark County Aging Readiness-Susan Ellinger, Franklin Johnson and Amy Wooten. Aging Readiness Update. By 

2025 1 in 4 residents will be 60 or older. There have been major changes in the County since 2013-New transportation, 

increasing housing costs and increase in technology. To come up with the plan, public engagement through surveys, 

focus groups, and workshops were done.  There are goals for Healthy Communities (e.g., improve access to healthy 

foods, safe and accessible parks, resources for caregivers, etc.)  Housing Chapter goals (e.g., range of housing, housing 

that enables to age in place, etc.), Mobility goals (e.g., transit options, safe walking and rolling, etc.), Civic 

Involvement goals (e.g., support NA’s and volunteer groups to engage older adults, cross-cultural and intergenerational 

community events, etc) and Emergency Preparedness goals (e.g., mitigate the impacts of hazards before they occur, 

prepare for natural hazards through education, etc). This report will serve as a tool for the county and towns within 

Clark County as they individually prepare to support the aging population. 

Plan approved so now will start implementation. 
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Question who funds Aging Commission-They don’t have a budget other than staff time. Working with other agencies 

who help fund those projects.

Emergency Preparedness-will be focusing on that in 2024 that will apply to older adults. Will be sending out info on 

that to Neighborhood Associations.

IBR-Nanette, Casey, Bryan and Jay. Moving towards draft Environmental Impact Statement report to be released 

early 2024. Map plan on what they are studying is on their website. You can zoom in on it. Tonight’s presentation had 

an Urban Design Focus for the area of the Lower downtown- There is station area planning, local street connectivity, 

and main street connection to consider. 

The Waterfront transit station will be up at bridge level (about 6 stories high)-elevator and stairs to get up to the station.

East side will have a pedestrian/bike path. It has to be elevated because railroad is below. Need to consider what the 

area below will look like-could be more active with sport areas, could be more of a green space, could be a park, etc. 

and how will this area interact with the plans for the Waterfront development. 

Question: Who will maintain this design once it is done? Need to figure out who the owner and operator is and make 

sure there is an abundance of money for maintenance. 

Question: Sound-proofing for this area: Environmental Impact report will have a section on this. 

The team will go out to neighborhoods to speak to the public on what they want to see on Urban Design. 

Presentation slides are posted on the ANA Facebook page. 

Christmas Ships at the Waterfront

View the annual Christmas Ships Parade from the Vancouver Waterfront this December! Take a stroll along the 

Waterfront Renaissance Trail or make reservations at a waterfront restaurant or winery patio.

Dates: December 4, 6, and 15.  The boats leave the marina at 7:00 p.m. and can be seen best at these viewing spots: 

Beaches and nearby restaurants: 7:40 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.- Grant Street Pier: 8:10 – 8:30 p.m.

Schedules subject to change so see       http://www.christmasships.org/schedule/columbia  -  river
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The City of Vancouver supports the Neighborhood Associations in their effort to share vital information with residents to create a  
more informed public. However, the information provided and the opinions and views expressed in the Neighborhood Association
newsletter or other documents do not necessarily represent the position of the City of Vancouver, nor does the City determine  
whether the information published is accurate or appropriate. Printed by the City of Vancouver Office of Neighborhoods.





As we close out 2023, its good to look back at this championship year for Arnada. Your Arnada
Armada’s SW Vancouver Neighborhood Kickball team took the summer 2023 title of Neighborhood
Kickball Champions.

The informal neighborhood kickball league began from this very neighborhood over ten years ago. It’s
become a successful tradition for new and established Arnada neighbors to get to know each other.
It’s even helped us get to know neighbors from our adjacent neighborhoods. However, as fantastically
wonderful as that’s been, Arnada has had something missing over the past 10 seasons of
neighborhood kickball – The Arnada Armada never clinched the neighborhood kickball champion title.

Until 2023

♫“Arnada are the champions, my friends.”♫
Sing it with me,

The Armada finished the regular season with the best record of the league - 6 wins, 1 tie, and 1 loss.
Your Armada played the Carter Park Kickers for the championship title, a rematch from last year’s
losing championship game. This year, however, Arnada usurped the Kickers, winning 4 to 3. The bout
stayed neck and neck until the final inning when one of our youngest players, who grew up watching
his adult neighbors play kickball, scored the winning run off his teammate’s mighty outfield kick. We
finally brought the title (and its trophy) home.

♫”Cause we are the champion
s of the World”

♫“SW VANCOVUER, WA NEIGHBORHOODS”♫♫”We are
the champ

ions”♫

♫”No tim
e for los

ers”♫


